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Our Club 
 President  Secretary 

Where: We meet each Tuesday at 
the Ocean Grove Surf Life Saving Club 

When: 6pm for 6:30pm 
Visitors are Welcome


Late Apologies: Lyndy Stagg -  
 0429 436 858 

Web: rotaryoceangrove.org.au

Theme: March - Water and 
Sanitation 
Past bulletins  

-  Available from our website 
(rotaryoceangrove.org.au ) via the 
‘Our Club’ menu.

Market: 0401 606 036 


Art Show: 0417 319 465.


ROTARY CLUB OF

OCEAN GROVE

Inc. Assn. A 0013584 X	 ABN: 13 501 173 192

Meeting Roster

Coming Events 

• District Conference, Ballarat, 24 - 26 March, 2023.


• Rotary International Convention - 27 - 31 May 2023   
(Melbourne). The website through which to register is:

rotarymelbourne2023.org


1 April - 100 Trees Working Bee

8 April - Barwon Heads Duck Race

10 April - Easter Monday Market

25 April - ANZAC Day breakfast

30 April - Vicpol Golf day


Meeting 14 March 2023 

Vistors: Barbara Watson


Guest Speaker: Fay Agterhuis, Diversity and Inclusion 

Fay is currently Principal of the 
Point Lonsdale Primary School 
and Chair of Bellarine 
Community Health. She has a 
strong commitment and long 
involvement in social justice 
issues related to inclusion and 
diversity. Fay has been in the 
education sector for over thirty 
years.


Date Guest speaker / 
Activity

Chair Greeter 
 Thanker

Happy $$/
Server

Food 
Server

Raffle B’days/Anniversary

Tuesday 
March 21

John Paton, 

Lombok

Jenny 
Wright

Not 
Required

Gordon King Wal Kelly Alex Magee Neil & Jenny Templeton 25/3;

Jeff Stagg 26/3

Tuesday 
March 28

Club Assembly Peter 
Cowburn

Not 
Required

Graeme 
Chamberlain

Lynne 
Carlson

Harry 
Hanley

Coral Barker 30/3; Harry Hanley 2/4

Tuesday 
April 4

15 0n Me: Marion & 
Bill Walton / Kath 
Venters

Peter 
Cullen

Not 
Required

Ann 
Hodgkinson

Chris Watson John Karis 8/4 Martin Geerings; 9/4 Gordon 
King

Serving the Southern Bellarine

We acknowledge the traditional First Nation custodians of country 
throughout Victoria and their ongoing connection to this land. We pay our 

respects to their culture and their Elders, past, present and emerging.

Rod BushPeter Cowburn

https://rotarymelbourne2023.org/
http://rotaryoceangrove.org.au
http://rotaryoceangrove.org.au
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Wisdom for the Week ….


 Knowledge is having the right 
answers. Intelligence is asking the right 
questions. Wisdom is knowing when to 
ask the right questions.


“Letter words” - with new 
definitions. G 

…………………………………

Gambling: The sure way of getting 
nothing from something.


Genius: A supreme capacity for 
getting its possessors into trouble of 
all kinds.


Gentility: What is left over from rich 
ancestors after the money is gone.


Golf: A good walk spoiled.


One liners ….

T-shirt is actually short for 
tyrannosaurus shirt. It’s because of 
the short arms.

Ageing gracefully is the nice way of 
saying you’re slowly looking worse.

Time waits for no man, time is 
obviously a woman.

Links …… 

Rotary International:  www.rotary.org

Rotary District 9780: www.rotary9780.org

Rotary Foundation:

www.rotaryfoundationaustralia.org.au

Footy Tipping www.footytips.com.au

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/
RotaryOG

Instagram: #rotarycluboceangrove


Please remember:

You receive an email each week 

asking about your attendance at 
the next meeting - please respond 
when you get it - it’s a very simple 
process. You will receive a return 
email advising your response has 
been registered.

She grew up in the western district of Victoria and heard 
stories about the Indigenous people who had lived in the area. 
She discovered that many of the names used in that 
community were derived from Indigenous culture and that 
their local history was very different from that been taught in 
schools at that time. 


Today’s schools operate in consultation with local indigenous 
people. Fay has helped train teachers in learning the 
principles, practice and content of social justice. This has 
helped Indigenous children to learn about their culture and 
their roles within that culture. Subject content related to 
creativity, culture and community is taught within schools. The 
aim is to create a safe place where all families can feel 
included and accepted. It provides all students with an 
understanding of our common heritage and history and its 
importance to everyday life is emphasised. Sometimes it is 
difficult to be correct and satisfying to all concerned. However, 
sharing, celebrating, learning and connecting to each other 
and to country is woven throughout lessons, programs and 
activities rather than being taught as a seperate subject. It is 
very important to learn the nuances of each area where people 
are living and respect and understand the activities and 
customs of that area and to acknowledge them. Research into 
these local customs is important. The current tense should be 
used and there needs to be ongoing reinforcement of this 
knowledge. Custodianship of the land is more important than 
ownership of the land and is the responsibility of all residents 
in an area.


REPORTS 

Duck Race, Lisa Hanley and Heather Willson: Sales of duck 
tickets have been good overall and we are currently at $4,670 
profit. Online sales have been 174 yellow ducks and 94 blue 
ducks. Over 250 ducks were sold last weekend. Please return 
tickets as soon as possible and help maintain the Race profile 
online. Corporate sales are also doing well but more are 
needed.


Footy Tipping, Harry Hanley: Please remember to log in as 
competition commences this Thursday.


District Conference, Alan Keyse: Dress up theme for the 
dinner is your Favourite Holiday Destination.


Family of Rotary, Alison George: Coral’s treatment is 
ongoing with slow improvements. She may be able to go 
home for a few days next weekend.


Public Relations, Kath Venters: The website has been 
updated and receiving a high number of reviews. Please send 
posts onto your social networks.


Treasurer, Frank Rice: Balances on accounts are currently - 
Admin. $4,700, Charities $18,000, Trading $9,000. Board has 
approved sending $1,000 for flood support to Kerang and 
$10,000 to Feed Me Bellarine to help with renovations. To date 

http://www.rotary9780.org
http://www.rotaryfoundationaustralia.org.au
http://www.footytips.com.au
https://www.facebook.com/RotaryOG
https://www.facebook.com/RotaryOG
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this year we have donated over $50,000 to charities and 
disaster relief.


Environment, Pearl Macmillan: 100 Trees working bee will be 
on 1st April, sign up sheet has been distributed. Please note 
that we can no longer accept pill casings as they are no longer 
being recycled.


ANZAC Day Breakfast, Janet Alexander: Thank you to Rod 
Birrell for his many years of involvement. The Team for this 
year’s breakfast is being finalised. A few more servers are still 
required.


President’s Report: Peter Cowburn 
$6,000 has been donated to the Art School in the Industrial 
Estate to build a protective fence. This had been promised last 
year.


The donations given this year include: Australian Floods 
$11,000, Myanmar Safe Water $5,000, Earthquake Turkey & 
Syria $5,000, Park Digger $4,500, Disabled Surfers $4,000, 
Riding Develops Abilities $4,000, Junior School Scholarships 
$4,000, Pakistan floods $3,000, Senior Citz Dinner $2,8000, 
Feed Me Bellarine $2,000, Bellarine Secondary College $1,000. 
The aim is to give around $80,000 by the end of the financial 
year.


Members Activities - Check your 
allocation and inform the 
appropriate person if you cannot 
make it.


Lookout Maintenance Roster: Noel 
Emselle


19 March	 Andy McKoy


2 April	 	 David Larkin


16 April	 Gordon King


30 April	 Graeme Chamberlain


14 May	 Delia Naumann


15 on me: Rod Bush


April 4: Marion & Bill Walton/ Kath 
Venters


100 Trees Maintenance Roster: 
Pearl Macmillan


March: Adrian Schmidt (leader) - 
Beth Eustace, Jenny Wright, John 
Karis, Greg Leece.


April: Warren Chapman (leader) - 
Heather Willson, Delia Naumann, 
Judy and Rod Greer.


May: Noel Emselle (leader) - 
Meredith O’Neill, Lynne Carlson, 
Alex Magee, Ann Hodgkinson, Frank 
Rice.


June: Andy McKoy (leader) - Jenny 
Templeton, Neil Templeton, Sue 
Hill, Lisa Hanley, Harry Hanley.


Where you can use your OGBA 
voucher:


Driftwood Cafe, OG Cellars, Ian Pattison 
Jewellers, Piping Hot Chicken Shop, 
Viewpoint Digital Media, OG Bar, Wardrobe 
by the Sea, Bellarine Eye care, Bay IT, Bells 
by the Beach, Laminar, Wish Fish, OG 
Hardware, OG NewsXPress, Pavilion 
Property, Ocean Eyes, OG Super Toys, 
Covenant Wine Bar, Roche Accounting, 
Bakers Delight
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Anglican Parish of Queenscliff & Pt Lonsdale Fundraiser 

A talk presented by Adrian Dickens 
renowned jeweller with over  

40 years’ experience 

Gill Hall, St James Church 

1 Albert Street, Point Lonsdale 

Thursday 30th March 

from 5.00 - 6.30 pm 
Pre-dinner drinks & savouries included 
(Lucky seat prize: jewellery to the value 

of $150.00 for eligible ticket holders) 
 

Cost: $25.00  
Tickets available at: 

Visitors Centre 
55 Hesse Street, Queenscliff 

Ph: 5258 4843 
(Or at the door on the night if not sold out) 

For the Royalists …..
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